
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

28 March 2024 
www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Chin Hakha/Burmese: 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 
Thur 28 Mar End of Term 1 at 
1.00pm. Casual Day for a money 
donation 
Mon 15 April Start of Term 2 at 
8.35am. 
Wed 17 April Foundation Sci-
enceworks Excursion 
Mon 22 Apr Maths Information 
Night for Parents (Michael 
Ymer) 7.00-8.00pm 
Wed 24 Apr 7.00-8.00pm RE 
Sacrament Information Evening 
with Maria Forde (online) 
Thur 25 April ANZAC Day Public 
Holiday. No school 
Fri 26 April School Closure (All 
MACS schools) 
Wed 1 May Open Day for Foun-
dation 2025. Tours at 9.00am 
and 4.00pm 
Thur 2 May Teeth on Wheels 
Thur 9 May  Mother’s Day Stall, 
Teeth on Wheels 
Sun 12 May Mother's Day 
Mon 27 May  Athletics Day at 
Keilor Athletics Track 
 

SACRAMENTS 
Thurs 2 May 6.30pm Reconcilia-
tion for Year 3 
Sun 26 May 10.30am Eucharist 
for Year 4 
Fri 2 Aug 7.00pm Confirmation 
for Year 6 
 

PROFESSIONAL LEARNING 
DAYS - PUPIL FREE DAYS 

Friday 26 April - School Closure 
(All MACS schools) 
Wed 26 & Thurs June - Three 
Way Learning Conversations 
 

I give you a new commandment, love one another; just as I have loved you, you also must love 
one another. By this love you have for one another, everyone will know that you are my  

disciples.   John 13:34-35 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Easter 
Alleluia! Alleluia! 

You are here, Lord. 
You have risen from the dead. 

We thank you for the sacrifice you made for us - for your suffering and death on 
the cross, so that we may have eternal life. 

May we, your Waster people, carry the joy of the Resurrection within us wherev-
er we go. 

Alleluia! alleluia! 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
As we bring this first term of the school year to a close I would like to thank God for the 
many blessings that he has bestowed on our school community. Thank you to the students 
of Our Lady’s School, the parents and the staff. Together we have created an inclusive, 
vibrant, dynamic, safe and happy learning environment for our children to thrive in. 
At Our Lady’s school we concur with the following words from Archbishop Peter Comenso-
li: 
Each student is important, each student is wonderful… because each is made in the image 
of God. In their hopes and their challenges, their imperfections, and their gifts… every child 

is a blessing to be nurtured, supported and encouraged. 
I thank you the parents for giving myself and my staff the privilege of teaching and nurtur-
ing your child at Our Lady’s School. 
This week we continued Our Lenten journey in preparation for Easter Sunday. We did this 
by going to the church as a whole school on Monday and Tuesday and reflecting on Holy 
Week and the Stations of the Cross. The children in each class wrote special prayers and 
shared them with each other, they sang and prayed as they reflected on each part of Je-
sus’ journey towards Easter. I would like to thank the classroom teachers and Tania Cuni 
(RE/Learning and Teaching Leader) for organising this special event as well as the parents 
who came to join us each day. 
 

GREAT NEWS TO CELEBRATE! 
We are happy to share the wonderful news that 
Miss Shai (1K) will be getting married to her fian-
cée Jake during the school holidays. We wish 
Shai and Jake all the very best from the Our La-
dy’s school community. 
 

 
Also Mrs Menica Granata (4G) and her husband 
Rick have welcomed a beautiful baby girl into their 
family. Their daughter Ava was born on Tuesday 
and both Mum and baby are doing well. We send 
all our congratulations and good wishes to the 
Granata family. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=cross&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=ZUaT3MsfbitSrM&tbnid=Nwm2B5nfZ1d-hM:&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fsatiricmilk.deviantart.com%2Fart%2FCross-with-heart-211595514&ei=ROBsUeD-POTwiAfd5IAQ&bvm=bv.45175338,d.aGc&psig=AF


 

PARENTS ADVISORY BOARD 
Thank you to all the parents who attended our first Parents Advisory Board 
(PAB) meeting on Wednesday night. 
It was great to see more parents attending. The function of the advisory 
board is to represent the parent community and bring their voice to the meetings when discussing things like curricu-
lum, capital works and infrastructure and finances of the school. 
A BIG CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR NEWLY ELECTED PARENT ADVISORY BOARD  
Our 2024 PAB members with official roles are:  
Chairperson: Hang Truong (parent of Jacob and Nathan) 
Deputy Chair: Dan Cliffe (parent of Casper) 
Co Secretaries: Alanna Smith (parent of Archie & Violet) and Cinnamon Melling (parent of Edward) 
Committee members are: 
Carla Monteiro (parent of Xavier), Jerusha Toonen (parent of Kitty) 
If you could not make this meeting please think about joining us at the next meeting on Wednesday May 29th at 
7.00pm in the staffroom. It’s a great way to contribute to the life of the school. 

 
 
This week we saw the roof being built over our new building. This 
will be completed after Easter and then they will begin to create 
the frames which will really see the internal part of the building 
taking shape.  
On Monday we had an official tour of the building with many offi-

cial visitors coming onsite. These visitors represented the various organisations that togeth-
er made this building possible. This included: the Member for Laverton, Sarah Connolly rep-
resenting the Victorian State Government who contributed $3 million dollars to this pro-
ject, Terry Mulvaney and Fergus Chisholm from MACS (Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic 
Schools) Infrastructure and Capital works, the architects who designed the building Stepha-
nie Wan and Kevin Ung from Clarke Hopkins Clarke and Eddie Horton Building Manager 
from Melbcon.  
The visitors were impressed with the progress of the new building but the were the MOST 
impressed with our Year 6 leaders: Holly, Ryan, Henry and Gabbie who welcomed them, 
made certificates of appreciation for each visitor and proudly spoke to the visitors on behalf of all the students of Our 
Lady’s and letting them know how important the new building was for our school and how grateful we are to them for 
making it a reality. 
All the visitors were very moved and very impressed by the students and all said they would proudly display their cer-
tificates in their office. I congratulate Holly, Ryan, Henry and Gabbie for the confident and calm manner in which they 
were able to welcome our very special visitors. I was very proud of what they had achieved. 

 

BIG THANK YOU  
To our parents for supporting the School’s Easter Raffle by donating 
easter eggs and gifts and purchasing tickets. 
Thank you to the Parents and Friends Committee for organising this 
event. 
 

Wishing all of the Our Lady’s School community a very 
Happy Easter and safe holidays. We look forward to seeing 
you all in Term 2. 
 
Christ is risen! Alleluia! 

Yours sincerely, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 



 



 



 

EASTER TRIDUUM 2024  –  Our Lady’s Sunshine 

HOLY THURSDAY - 28 MARCH 2024 

Mass of the Lord's Supper 

6.00pm English & Chin  8.30pm Vietnamese 
 

GOOD FRIDAY - 29 MARCH 2024 

Stations of the Cross 

10.00am English - (outdoors)  11.00am Vietnamese 
 

Liturgy of the Passion & Veneration of the Cross 
 
12.00pm Chin   3.00pm English   6.00pm Vietnamese 
 

HOLY SATURDAY - 30 MARCH 2024 
10.00am Confessions 

Easter Vigil Mass 
 
6.00pm English & Chin  8.30pm Vietnamese 

EASTER SUNDAY - 31 MARCH 2024 

Mass of the Resurrection  

9.00am English    12.30pm Vietnamese 
10.30am English    1.00pm Chin (SH St Albans) 

ANZAC DAY BADGES 

The Sunshine RSL has the following items available for purchase from the Office for  

ANZAC Day, Thursday 25 April 2024. 

$1 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


